From: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@actuslawyers.com.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 25 January 2023 7:23 PM

To: Awards < Awards@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Chambers - Hampton DP < Chambers. Hampton. DP@fwc.gov.au>; Kyle Scott

<Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; vwiles@cfmeumd.org; Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au>; Stephen Crawford <stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au>

Subject: C2019/5259 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards

Dear Deputy President Hampton

We refer to the Commission's Statement of 24 January 2023 regarding the above matter. Actus Workplace Lawyers is representing the Drycleaning Institute of Australia in the proceedings.

We advise that there have been no further developments relating to the Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2020. As stated in paragraph [5] of the Statement, the major organisations with an interest in this award have reached agreement on a proposed award variation, which was filed with the Commission on 5 December 2022.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Smith

Principal

ACTUS WORKPLACE LAWYERS P: 0418 461 183

E: stephen.smith@actuslawyers.com.au

W: www.actuslawyers.com.au

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation.

DISCLAIMER: This email (and attachments) may contain information that is confidential to our firm. If you are not the intended recipient you cannot use, distribute or copy the message or attachments. In such a case, please notify the sender by return email immediately and delete the message and attachments. Actus Services Pty Ltd trading as Actus Workplace Lawyers (ACN 654 908 031) is an incorporated legal practice under the Legal Profession Uniform Law NSW.